bertrambu rgdorf@t-online.de

Gesendet: Mittwoch, 27. Dezember 2017 17:07
An: bertramburgdorf@t-online.de

Dear Mr. Bertram,

With your e-mail dated 7 December 2017 you enquired after a statement by Mr. A. van Houwelingen concerning
300 Jews in Delbriick the during the Second World War.

We have neither the statement of Mr. Van Houwelingen nor anything substanciating his claim. Mr. Van
Houwelingen was in Amersfoort from 18 July to 4 August 1944 and sent to the Company Wilhelm Fix in Dernau
(Massnahme Stephan). He worked here from 9 august to 21 september 1944,

| do recall my correspondence with Mr. Glinckelhorn and that he too intially was sure there were 300 Jews from PDL
Amersfoort in Arhtal. The list | provided him did not contain typically Jewish names. Nor is this likely; Jews were

deported from JDL Westerbork to Sobibor and Auschwitz. From Amersfoort punished forced labourers were sent to
people were sent to Germany for the Arbeitseinsatz.

Have you tried the International Tracing Service (ITS) in Bad Arolsen? www.its-arolsen.org

Best reia rds,

Second World War Archive
Het Nederlandse Rode Kruis
O e Verenigingskantoor, kamer B203
K Leeghwaterplein 27, 2521 CV Den Haag

Pastbus 28120, 2502 KC Den Haag
www.rodekruis.nl




